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As February begins we are fast approaching the end of 

this half term and there have been many wonderful 

moments that have been shared in PEP meetings about 

Wokingham  children.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always, we are thankful for such dedicated             

professionals who work with us in ensuring that the 

children we care for are championed within their edu-

cational setting. 

 

 

Spring term PEPs are in full swing with many already         

completed. May we remind you that any outstanding  

funding requests must be added to the PEP and        

submitted by Friday 8th March to ensure that they can 

be considered before the close of the financial year.  

 

 

 

 

You need to register to book your place and this can be done 

by clicking here. 

 

 

https://nasen.org.uk/events/nasens-early-years-send-seminar-2024
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From the 5th - 11th of February 2024 at 16:00 to 17:00 the NSPCC will be collaborating with developers, platforms, 
industry bodies, esports and influencers to play and act for a better way to game. As part of the Game Safe Festival, 
the NSPCC is encouraging those working with children and young people within the education sector to have        
conversations about online gaming. 

On the 8th of February from 16:00 to 17:00 the NSPCC under the auspices of the Game Safe Festival, will be hosting a 
free webinar aimed at helping you understand how young people game online, discover what tools and resources 
are available to support safe play and how to help them stay safe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information please click here. There are free workshops for parents/carers and educational professionals. 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/charity-events/game-safe-festival/#about
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Help young people get the skills and knowledge they need 

to look after their mental health. Get free mental health 

resources for schools and colleges through the Mental 

Health Foundation’s Peer Education Project (PEP).  

 

The Peer Education Project is a secondary school-based 

educational programme that aims to give young people 

the skills and knowledge they need to safeguard their 

mental health and that of their peers.  

 

The Mental Health Foundation developed the           
programme in 2015. From 2015 to 2023, the evaluated 
programme was delivered to over 40,000 pupils in over 
200 secondary schools across the UK and                    
internationally.   

The programme resources are now openly available for 

any school or organisation to use.  You will have access 

to pre-prepared lesson plans, training videos and    

guidance documents to support you to introduce PEP 

in your school. . Click here to find out more. 

A central recommendation from the Independent   
Inquiry for Child Sexual Abuse (IICSA, 2022)1 was the 
introduction of a mandatory reporting duty 
in England and Wales for disclosures of child sexual 
abuse. 

To help understand the potential implications of this 
proposal, the NSPCC commissioned researchers from 
the University of Bedfordshire to review the evidence 
on: 

• the barriers to disclosure children and young   
people face 

• the motivators and facilitators that help them to 
disclose sexual abuse 

• their experiences following disclosure. 

The review identifies a number of key insights to    
inform thinking on the proposed mandatory reporting 
duty. It also highlights gaps in the current research, 
including a lack of consideration of the reporting    
systems in place in the countries in which children 
disclosed abuse, and limited research into children’s 
perspectives and experiences of those systems. The 
report recommends further direct research with    
children and young people to inform the design of any 
proposed system. 

For more information or to read the full report please 

click here. 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/programmes/families-children-and-young-people/peer-education-project
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/2023/disclosing-child-sexual-abuse-children-and-young-peoples-experiences
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Summary of changes for group and school-based providers, since the previous issued framework. Updated 19th January 
2024. 

Group and school-based settings must: 

 ensure setting managers appointed on or after 4 January 2024 hold a level 2 maths qualification, or they achieve one 
within 2 years of starting in the position (Section 3, Staff:child ratios) 

 ensure your setting’s safeguarding policies and procedures include all electronic devices with imaging and sharing  
capabilities, not just mobile phones and cameras (Section 3, Safeguarding policies and procedures) 

 ensure all level 2 and level 3 staff members who gained their qualification since June 2016, hold a valid paediatric first 
aid (PFA) certificate, otherwise they cannot be included in ratio (Section 3, Paediatric first aid) 

Group and school-based settings may wish to consider applying the following flexibilities, if appropriate: 

 level 3 practitioners in group and school-based settings will no longer be required to hold a level 2 maths qualification 
to count within staff: child ratios (Section 3, Staff: child ratios) 

 a manager in group and school-based settings can now allow students and apprentices to count in staff:child ratios at 
the level below their level of study, if the manager is satisfied that they are competent and responsible (Section 3, 
Staff: child ratios) 

 settings may provide opportunities for children to develop and use their home language in play and learning,           
previously this requirement stated this ‘must’ be done (Section 1, English as an Additional Language) 

Group and school-based settings should also be aware that the following updates have been made to the EYFS: 

 there is a new statutory document on early years qualification requirements and standards 

 the language has been changed to clarify that physical evidence does not need to be collected for assessments 
(Section 2, Assessment) 

 a clarification made that while qualifications must be verified, employees do not have to provide physical copies of 
their qualifications (Section 3, Suitable people) 

 a clarification made on the wording on the validity of paediatric first aid (PFA) certificates (Section 3, Paediatric first 
aid) 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-qualification-requirements-and-standards
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There is a new free tool called CyberSecure Check for Schools, which has been developed by SWGfL for the Department for 
Education (DfE) and it officially launched at the end of December. This innovative new tool will help support schools with 
their cybersecurity practices and support policy development. CyberSecure Check for Schools works very similarly to our 
award-winning online safety self-review tool 360Safe, providing schools with a framework to self-assess against and work 
towards improvement.  

What is CyberSecure Check for Schools?  CyberSecure Check for Schools is a comprehensive tool designed to assist schools in    
reviewing and enhancing their cyber and information security policies and practices. This tool is particularly relevant in the 
context of the increasing volume of cyber-attacks, such as ransomware, which has posed significant risks towards the        
education sector over many years. Here's an in-depth look at CyberSecure Check for Schools:  

1. How Does it Work?: CyberSecure Check for Schools is a free self-assessment tool specifically for schools. It is designed to 

help school leaders be proactive and better informed about their institution's cyber resilience. The tool allows schools to 
self-assess their current cyber and information security provisions, providing a structure to categorise safety and security 
levels, ranging from level 0 (most basic) to level 5 (most aspirational).  

2. How Do I Navigate It?: The tool is organised into elements, strands, and aspects, with each aspect featuring six level 

statements. Users can select a rating from 0 to 5 for each aspect, with 5 indicating the highest level of achievement. The 
review dashboard offers an overview of progress, including a radar graph that shows selected levels for each aspect, the 
current national level, and recommended benchmark levels. This structure facilitates an instant assessment of areas 
needing improvement.  

3. Who is This For?: CyberSecure Check for Schools is suitable for any school setting, including multi-academy trusts, and is 

beneficial regardless of the establishment's size. By using this tool, schools can work to strengthen their defenses against 
cyber-attacks. It is designed to be accessible to both experts and non-experts, offering guidance and action plans for im-
provement based on the current assessment. The tool also emphasises the importance of evaluating the risk posed by 
supply chain attacks, where trusted suppliers may inadvertently become conduits for cyber threats.  

4. How Does it Help Us to Improve?: After selecting a level for each aspect, the tool presents relevant improvement ac-

tions. Users can enter commentary on their current position, provide evidence, and outline an action plan for enhance-
ments. Progress in each aspect is calculated based on the selected level and the commentary entered.  

CyberSecure Check for Schools is a valuable, free resource for schools to assess and improve their cyber and infor-
mation security practices. 

For further information click here. 

https://cybersecurecheckforschools.uk/
https://360safe.org.uk/
https://swgfl.org.uk/magazine/cybersecure-check-for-schools-a-free-cyber-security-tool/
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Don’t forget the virtual school are here to assist you should you require any support. You can email us at the following 

addresses and we promise we will respond within 24 hours. 

Jane Everton Head of Virtual School and Vulnerable Learner Support  

Jane.Everton@wokingham.gov.uk 

Ruth Blyth Deputy Headteacher 

Ruth.Blyth@wokingham.gov.uk 

Tracy Meadows PEP Officer 

Tracy.Meadows@wokingham.gov.uk 

Kat Johnston Post 16 PEP Officer 

Kat.Johnston@wokingham.gov.uk 

Emma Griffith Early Years Officer 

Emma Griffith@wokingham.gov.uk 

Jessica McGinley UASC & PEP Officer  

Jessica.McGinley@wokingham.gov.uk 

Jenny Lucas Education Coordinator 

Jenny.Lucas@wokingham.gov.uk 

 
Last year we had a fabulous conference and we are pleased to announce that we will be holding this year’s     

conference at the same venue. It is a wonderful opportunity to network with other DTs & DLs in the local  au-

thority and for those out of authority we hope to make the event  virtual too.  

The conference will take place on: Tuesday 2nd July 2024  

The Venue : Crowne Plaza Reading East 

Address: Wharfedale Road, Winnersh Triangle. RG41 5TS 

How do you book your place? 

To reserve your place at the conference please click here or scan the QR code: 

mailto:Jane.Everton@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Ruth.Blyth@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:tracy.meadows@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Kat.Johnson@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:emma.griffith@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Jessica.McGinley@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Jenny.Lucas@wokingham.gov.uk
https://surveys.sch.life/survey/runtimex/3fb1ff32-9b7e-4528-ae51-f675fa403d27?k=c7b44530-adf2-4eea-b720-39d90f813420&uq=true

